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Thursday 21st September 2017, Volume 26

Principal’s News

Dear Parents, Guardians, Students and Staff,

Sadly, this Friday is the last day of work for our 
much loved Business Manager, Mr. John Giffard. 
John has held the position of Business Manager 
at the College for the past seventeen years. From 
humble beginnings of a two day a week job whilst 
dairying farming into a full-time position taking care 
of our finances John’s service to our community, 
astute budgeting, long term thinking and an ability 
to manage the various facets of the role with a 
calm, sensible approach has been the hallmark 
of his career. Thanks John for your contribution to 
our College, we hope your retirement is relaxing 
and enjoyable. John’s contribution will be further 
recognized at Presentation Night later in the year.

Good luck to our Year 12 students who will be 
undertaking their first practice exam block during 
the second week of the Term 3 holidays. Our Year 
12 students will also complete a second practice 
exam block during week two of next term. We are 
confident that this rigorous preparation will assist 
our students to be the best they can be when the 
official VCE exams begin in late October.

Finally, I would also like to wish all members of 
our community a safe and restful break. I trust we 
will all return to the College re-energised for the 
sprint to the finish during term four. Dare I say it … 
Christmas is not far away!

Pace e bene, (Peace and all good)
Matt Carver

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace.
Where there is hatred, let me bring love.
Where there is offense, let me bring pardon.
Where there is discord, let me bring union.
Where there is error, let me bring truth.
Where there is doubt, let me bring faith.
Where there is despair, let me bring hope.
Where there is darkness, let me bring your light.
Where there is sadness, let me bring joy.
O Master, let me not seek as much
to be consoled as to console,
to be understood as to understand,
to be loved as to love,
for it is in giving that one receives,
it is in self-forgetting that one finds,
it is in pardoning that one is pardoned,
it is in dying that one is raised to eternal life.

Lord, 
make me an instrument of your peace.

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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Catholic Identity

Knitting to show you care

Carolyn Goode, RE Teacher
Year 11 Imaging God students have been undertaking 
'Project Angel' this term.  This project is all about acts 
of kindness to support someone in the community who 
needs a hand.  

Joy West kindly gave up her time to come and support 
the students who expressed a desire to knit blankets for 
people who need them.  

During one of our knitting sessions a student came into 
the classroom to enquire what we were doing.  When he 
was told “we were knitting blankets for people who need 
them”, he stated that “they were pretty cheap to buy and 
that perhaps we should just buy some and donate them”.  
One of our boys, Lochie Brown, explained beautifully 
to the boy that “it was about letting someone know that 
others cared about them enough to put time and effort 
into making something for them”.  Beautiful words from 
Lochie which assured Ruth and myself that the students 
totally understood the purpose of this activity.  

Joy West has been an amazing support throughout this 
project and our students have loved working with her. 
She has put in many hours at home fixing the little errors 
that students have made while learning and perfecting 
the art of knitting.  

We are really excited to see the finished products that 
are, at present, being placed together.

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au


stmarysnathalia
Page | 3

Tim Campbell
Deputy Principal (Student Wellbeing & Development)
SUMMER UNIFORM
With the warmer weather now here students have 
permission to transition back into their summer uniform. 
Students are reminded to adhere to the College's uniform 
policy especially in regards to piercings, make up, shoes 
and socks (black socks/socks with logos are NOT 
permitted). There is a growing trend that students think it 
is okay to wear black socks – this is not the case. We ask 
that parents/guardians ensure their child is wearing the 
correct uniform before heading to school.

Now is also the perfect time to prepare for uniforms for 
2018. Dresses, pants and/or shorts may have grown 
smaller (or your child may have grown taller) and it might 
be time to get some new ones. Girls – please ensure that 
your dress length meets the expectations of the College. 
A reminder that our uniforms are available at McPherson’s 
Mensland in Numurkah. If you are wanting to sell items, 
please contact the College as we have many families 
wishing to purchase these.

GRADE 6 WELCOME INTERVIEWS
A big thank you to all the Grade 6 students and their 
parents for making the time to come in for their enrolment 
interviews over the past few weeks. For new parents and 
families starting at St Mary of the Angels, we welcome 
you and hope that you are impressed with our offerings. 
To our families who are already associated with our 
College, we hope to continue to provide the best learning 
opportunities for your children.

MOBILE PHONE USE @ SMOTA
A reminder to all students and parents that the use of 
mobile phones/I-pods is prohibited during the school 
day. Students are asked to keep mobile phones away/in 
their lockers and turned off or on silent. If students need 
to communicate with home they need to do so via the 
school office. Inappropriate use may lead to these items 
being confiscated. Thank you for your cooperation and 
support.

WELL DONE AND CONGRATULATIONS!
Well done and congratulations to all our students – we 
are now 3 terms down! The year flies by very quickly and 
before we know it Christmas will be here. Congratulations 
and/or best of luck to all our students who have 
represented teams in finals, Grand Finals, Best and 
Fairest awards over the past and coming month. There 
have been amazing achievements across the College in 
the Sporting, Music and Academic areas and it is such 
a delight to see the amazing work our students do. Well 
done to all students on an amazing term and wishing you 
all a safe and happy break. We look forward to seeing 
you all hit the ground running into Term 4.

Deputy Principals' News

Ruth Hartnett-Carr 
Deputy Principal - Catholic Identity
Life is never stagnant and the announcement last week 
that I am moving on at the end of the year is testament to 
that. I’ve had a lot of people say to me in the past week 
that they were blindsided by my move from St Mary of the 
Angels to St Joseph’s Primary School in Numurkah next 
year. In this past week I’ve spent a lot of time reflecting on 
peoples’ surprise that they have expressed to me. 

Surprise catches people off guard and in some cases it 
really unnerves people. In my case I think that surprise 
leads to change and it’s change that unsettles people. 
Change is always a catalyst for growth. When I think back 
over my life and recall changes that have taken place, 
some positive and others negative, growth has always 
been the result. 

I consider myself to be in an extremely privileged position 
in my vocation as a teacher. I have served the community 
that educated me throughout my secondary schooling 
and now I will move to the community that educated 
me throughout my primary years. I actually don’t know 
anyone else who has done this in their teaching career.

My time here has really enabled me to allow the 
Franciscan Missionaries of the Divine Motherhood finish 
‘really’ educating me. I’ve discovered things about myself 
and learnt things that I believe would never had been 
possible anywhere else. The staff, students and families I 
work along side of everyday have helped form the person 
I am and still becoming. 

As I said change is always a challenge that helps us grow. 
Perhaps this week there is something that you need to 
change….I encourage you to take on the challenge of 
change. I guarantee long term it will be a great thing for 
you.

your life
does not get better

by CHANCE
it gets better by 

CHANGE
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Bev Thorp
Deputy Principal – Learning and Teaching

SUBJECT SELECTIONS
Planning for 2018 is well underway. Students going in 
to Year 11 and Year 12 next year have been given their 
subject selections, and an Information Evening for Year 9 
students going in to Year 10 was held this week.

Selection of elective studies for Years 8 and 9 will be made 
available to current Year 7 and 8 students early in term 
4. All students are advised to discuss elective selections 
with parents, teachers, older students and siblings 
and are encouraged to select from a range of different 
learning areas with a focus on areas of interest and 
strength.  Course Handbooks for each year level may be 
downloaded from SIMON and PAM via Knowledge Banks\
Course Information Booklets.

Students are strongly advised to return their subject 
selection forms to ensure that they have input into the 
electives that will actually run in 2018. Late forms may not 
be considered when subject blockings are formulated.  

Subject selection forms are due on the following dates:
Year 10, 2018	 Due Friday 13th October, 2017
Years 8 & 9, 2018	 Due Monday 23rd October, 2017

HOLIDAY PRACTICE EXAM PERIOD
Our Year 12 students have finished their course work in 
all subjects and head into a concerted study and revision 
period in the lead up to their external exams. As part of 
this preparation, the College is running two practice exam 
periods in addition to revision completed during class time.

Practice exams will be held at the Nathalia Community 
Centre during the second week of the school holidays and 
will be overseen by College staff.

This practice exam period is designed to give students 
the opportunity to experience the strict exam conditions 
and environment to hopefully remove some of the stress 
of the unknown and aid in preparation. Students will also 
receive feedback on their exams which will assist them 
with their ongoing revision. The practice exam period will 
be repeated during the second week of term four so that 
students can start to apply some of their skills and further 
progress in their exam preparation.

All students completing a Unit 3/4 subject are invited to 
attend the practice exam period during the holidays, and 
students have been given an exam timetable and permission 
note to utilise a College bus to assist attendance. Thanks 
to the generosity of teachers, the Senior Centre will be 
available for study in between exams.

Deputy Principal’s News

Year 12 students are also reminded that they are most 
welcome to attend school, access teachers and use 
the Senior Centre for revision and study during the 
upcoming external exam revision period. Students 
are advised to apply some of the study tips that were 
recommended from the recent Elevate Education 
guest speaker, perhaps using their normal school 
timetable as a guide for a study timetable, using 
a variety of strategies for making summaries and 
completing practice questions to hone their skills and 
understandings. Please do not hesitate to contact 
teachers and Learning Advisors for further support 
with subject specific advice and study skills.

EMERGENCY DRILL
Lunchtime was interrupted on Tuesday as the College 
held an emergency drill.

Students were asked to go into 'lock-down' toward 
the end of lunch - a challenge given that they were all 
outside of the classroom at the time of the drill! Regular 
emergency drills are an important contribution to our 
health and safety regime so that, should the occasion 
arise, all staff and students know how to respond to 
ensure everyone's safety. Thank you to all students for 
their prompt response to the drill.

I wish all of our College community a safe and restful 
holiday break, and lots of sound study and revision for 
our senior students!

Important Dates:

TERM 4
9th Oct	 First Day Term 4
12th Oct	 Loddon Mallee Regional Athletics
16th Oct	 Year 9 Mungo Group 2 Depart
20th Oct	 Interschool Cricket, Nathalia
23rd Oct	 State Athletics Carnival, Melbourne
24th Oct	 End of year Mass
25th Oct	 Year 12s Last Day
1st Nov	 Year 12 VCE English Exam
6th Nov	 College Closed 
		  - Student Free Day
7th Nov	 Melbourne Cup Day 
		  - Student Free Day
15th Nov	 Year 7/8 Girls Cricket, Echuca
28th Nov	 Year 7 (2018) Information Evening
5th Dec	 Orientation Day
13th Dec	 Presentation Night

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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DEBATING TEAM 
SUPPORTING SPORT

Ayla Armstrong, Year 11
On Monday night, the senior debating team 
comprising of Riley Wilson, Jessica Kam and 
myself, Ayla Armstrong, competed against 
Marian College from Myrtleford at the golf 
club in Numurkah. The second round of the 
Ian Murphy debating competition, we this time 
attested that sport should be compulsory in 
all schools. Having successfully taken out the 
first debate on whether ‘university education 
is essential to success’, we were now in the 
second heat of the competition. 

Presenting arguments about our nation’s 
disturbing obesity epidemic, the clear benefits 
of sport to school performance, and the societal 
benefit of sport in schools, Jess and I took the 
roles of first and second speaker, while Riley 
took the job of summing up our arguments, 
and rebutting the opposition’s arguments. 

After a long and suspenseful wait whilst desert 
was served, it was announced that we had 
managed to successfully defend our winning 
streak and would be going on to the third and 
final heat. 

Our next topic will be whether or not we can 
trust Facebook, and providing we win this one, 
we’ll be onto the finals! 

Debating News

St Mary of the Angels' Senior Debating Team 
Pictured L-R: Jessica Kam, Riley Wilson and Ayla Armstrong.

Sports & PE News

ULTIMATE FUN
Gabby Cunningham, PE 
Our Year 9 students enjoyed a 
touch of Ultimate Frisbee in PE with 
the help of the crew from 'Ballarat 
Ultimate'. 

There is certainly more to the sport 
than just flicking a plastic shaped 
disk in the air and hoping for the 
best. Like all team sports there are 
rules and tactics which need to be 
learnt.

A big thank you to Aaron, Ben, 
Braydon (shuffles) and Sean for 
taking the time out and lending their 
skills to the fun.
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Year 9 News - Billiluna Immersion

Billiluna
Angela Noonan & Ellie Clydesdale, Year 9
On Wednesday 16th August, we arrived at the Melbourne 
airport nice and early, departing to Broome, for a once 
in a life time experience. Once we arrived in Broome, a 
beautiful yet different landscape was revealed to us, being 
the complete opposite from home. As we settled into our 
accommodation, we shortly went to Cable Beach, which 
was soon made our second home, going there multiple 
times every day whilst in Broome. A few days later we got 
the opportunity to ride camels on Cable Beach, which was 
one of the most mesmerising and enjoyable experiences of 
the trip. Followed up by watching the sunset on the beach 
that night, which was the most beautiful sight, and we even 
got to meet up with the One Arm Point kids at the beach. 
It was then time to make tracks, and we made our way 
towards Fitzroy Crossing where we would stay the night in 
safari tents, being a four hour car trip from Broome. That 
night we went for a thirty minute drive to Geikie Gorge, 
where we swam at the sandbar, only metres away from 
fresh water crocodiles. The next day, after going on a boat 
tour of Geikie Gorge where we saw many eroded landforms 
which were quite pretty, we made our way to Halls Creek 
for lunch; where we would then begin driving on the Tanami 
Track, which would take us to Billiluna. At first the Tanami 
was bumpy, but we then got used to it after driving for hours 
on the red dust and dirt track, before finally entering Billiluna. 
Whilst driving into Billiluna, it was made obvious that their 
houses were different to ours and being in the middle of 
nowhere. 
The next morning we awoke at 6 o’clock, to get ready and 
then head to the school kitchen and make breakfast for all 
the kids. We met many kids and they were all so welcoming 
and sweet. Throughout the day we would go in and out 
of classrooms, helping out different classes; where we all 
soon developed a bond with many children. A day or two 
later, we had the incredible opportunity to be welcomed 
to country by John and Justin, the future elders, in Lake 
Stretch where we were sprinkled with water from the lake 
by a branch, and then were made to cover our faces and 
arms in mud from the lake (where the ceremony was) and 
then rinse the mud off with the water. Meaning we were then 
cleansed and welcome to their country. That night we held 
a disco for the community of Billiluna, where we cooked 
for them and got to meet many members of the community 
including elders. After a long night of dancing and blowing bubbles, (which amazed the kids,) it was time to pack 
up so everyone could go home. The next day after school, we went to Wolfe Creek, where we climbed down the 
crater and had a look around, and saw the centre of the crater was salt. We then got to watch the sunset, which was 
another astonishing sunset. We then arrived back in Billiluna for the last time, and had pizza made by Adam, who 
was a member of the community; and the pizza was delicious. Friday morning we said our goodbyes and then left 
Billiluna, to make our way back to Halls Creek for lunch and then to Fitzroy Crossing to stay the night. After staying 
the night in the safari tents, we finally headed back to Broome and then left this amazing place where we all made 
many memories, and we then caught our flight back to Melbourne.

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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VCAL Barista Certificate 

Hannah Paganoni & Taylah Bignell
On Tuesday 18th August, twenty students 
from VCAL A and B completed their barista 
training.  Prepare and Serve Espresso coffee 
course (SITHFAB005). 

Our trainer Craig Danswan (pictured bottom 
right) from Campaspe College, Echuca, 
introduced himself and gave us our course and 
assessment books.  We then went through 
the start of the book together. Breaking off 
into groups of 7 and were taught how to 
use the components of the coffee machine. 
Each group was taught how to make all of 
the different coffees and what materials is 
used to create the variety of different coffees. 
VCAL students are thankful for this great 
opportunity to learn new skills and watching 
how a professional makes coffee. 

Billiluna Community

VCAL News

Year 9 Billiluna Immersion
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Tahlia Beesley, VCAL B
At the beginning of the year we were asked to 
organise a community project that would assist 
those who are struggling. We decided as a class 
to focus on Homelessness, to not only help raise 
awareness at the College but also to help in a 
small way with donations. The Year 12 VCAL 
students were given the responsibility to lead 
these projects throughout the year.

Bryce Eddy and Philip Hayes took on the 
challenge of organising fund raising for ‘swag 
bags’. 

The ‘swag bags’ help to improve the health, 
dignity and comfort of those sleeping on our 
streets, under bridges and throughout our cities 
who are turned away from formal shelter.

Each bag cost $99, and we were able to 
purchase 10 swag bags through the Backpack 
bed organisation who will distribute these to 
homeless people on our behalf.

Dignity and basic necessities were also 
addressed with the concept of making toiletries 
bags. Connor Smith received toiletry products 
from his work place at the Tocumwal Pharmacy 
who donated twenty toiletry bags and made 
the products to fill theses bags at cost price. 
They included: shampoo/conditioner, soap, 
toothbrush, toothpaste, combs and a face 
washer in a bag; along with quite a lot of women 
sanitary product bags thanks to Mrs Berend’s 
generous donation. 

These initiatives of course required money so we 
set in motion fundraising events which included 
Car washes, Pyjama Out-of-Uniform Day with a 
soup stall at lunch, Coffee’s in the morning, and 
our usual VCAFE Thursday morning coffee and 
snacks or home-made gnocchi. 

We raised in total $1253.70. 

We finished our community project on Thursday 7th September 
with a trip to Melbourne to go on the ‘Salvos school tour’. 

Our tour started with an introductory talk from a Salvos 
representative who gave us some statistics which were 
confronting: 7% of homeless people sleep rough (out on the 
street), 40% are under 21, 60% are male, these are only few of 
the statistics we were shown. We also participated in activities 
and possible scenarios to think deeper as to why a person 
may be homeless, and giving us a greater understanding that 
every single person has a different story and for us not to be 
judgmental. After our tour of the Salvos we were taken around 
the Melbourne CBD where people sleep rough every night. We 
were told very sad but true stories of the people that have slept 
in these places who have found help through the Salvos.

Although these projects were part of an assessment task we 
have certainly gained more than a pass from our endeavour to 
help the Homeless.

VCAL Car washing raised funds 
to purchase swag-bags for the 
homeless.
Connor Smith (left), Bryce 
Eddy and Philip Hayes (above) 
hard at work.

VCAL News

Tahlia Beesley and Connor Smith
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Above: The toiletries production line at St Mary of the Angels.
Below: The VCAL students presented the toiletries packs to a 
representative from the Salvos and learnt about being homeless in 
the CBD of Melbourne.

Zavier Woodhead (above) 
and Ryan Murfett (left) 
packing toiletries bag ready 
to be donated.

VCAL News
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Wellbeing News

MINDFULNESS  
IN EVERYDAY LIFE

Wellbeing - Sandy & Carmel

Holidays are a time to relax and refuel – why not try some 
mindfulness!

Mindfulness is a form of self-awareness training.  It has 
been adapted for use in treatment of depression, especially 
preventing relapse and for assisting with mood regulation.

It has been described as a state of being in the present, 
accepting things for what they are.  It was originally 
developed to assist with mood regulation and relapse 
prevention in depression and has been found to have 
considerable health benefits.

SOME MINDFULNESS TECHNIQUES TO PRACTICE
ONE-MINUTE EXERCISE:
Sit in front of a clock or watch that you can use to time 
the passing of one minute.  Your task is to focus your 
entire attention on your breathing, and nothing else, for the 
minute.  

MINDFUL EATING:
This involves sitting down at a table and eating a meal 
without engaging in any other activities – no newspaper, 
book, TV, radio, music or talking.

Now eat your meal paying full attention to which piece of 
food you select to eat, how it looks, how it smells, how you 
cut the food, the muscles you use to raise it to your mouth, 
the texture and taste of the food as you chew it slowly.

You may be amazed at how different food tastes when 
eaten in this way and how filling a meal can be.  It is also 
very good for the digestion.

MINDFUL WALKING:
Here the same principle, while walking you concentrate on 
the feel of the ground under your feet, your breathing while 
walking.  Just observe what is around you as you walk, 
staying IN THE PRESENT.  Let your other thoughts go, just 
look at the sky, the view, the other walkers; feel the wind, 
the temperature on your skin; enjoy the moment.

If you let cloudy water settle, it will become clear.  If you let 
your upset mind settle, your course will also become clear.

(From Buddha’s Little Instruction Book – Kornfield: Bantum 
Books, 1994)

Make it a goal to give the above mindfulness techniques 
a go in the holidays; we will have more on mindfulness in 
term 4.  Enjoy the break……

Information: Black Dog Institute

VET News

MUSIC STUDENTS PUT ON A SHOW
Kim Carter, Music 
The inaugural VET Music Showcase concert was held 
on Wednesday 30th August in the St Clare auditorium. 
This was the major assessment task for the Year 12 
VCE/VET class. The students, who have been working 
together as a band for the most part of the year, had to 
present two sets of music in a nominated genre. The 
students performed a range of material in the style of 
Alternative Rock. 

Students from St Mary of the Angels and St Augustine’s 
who make up the Year 11 Vet Music class have been 
studying genre and song-writing this year. They 
presented interpretations of songs in different styles 
as well as 3 originals. 

Congratulations to all the students for putting on a 
fantastic concert!

Help needed for:

Does anyone in the community play the 
Italian game of Bocce? 

We are looking for two-three people who would like 
to share their love and knowledge of the game with 
the Junior students and are able to volunteer their 
time in the middle of the day. 

If you are able to help one day during Term 4 or 
would like more information - please contact Daniela 
Blain at St. Mary of the Angels, ph 58662222 or 
email db@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
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Public Notices

HOST FAMILY NEEDED  
FOR SMOTA STUDENT

Student Exchange Australia New Zealand is looking 
for a volunteer host family for a 16 year old Finnish girl 
who arrived in Australia in August 2017 and is currently 
attending St Mary of the Angels Secondary College. She is 
a social, sporty, independent girl who loves cheerleading. 
Together with her host family she would love to experience 
new activities, learn about our culture, enjoy Australia’s 
landscape and simply be part of her host family’s daily 
life. We are looking for a family able to host her from the 
beginning of Term 4. 

What are your responsibilities as a host family?
Your basic responsibility is to welcome the student as a member of your family and to provide the same care and 
support you would give to your own children. We ask that you provide a bed and 2 to 3 meals a day. Students assume 
the normal responsibilities as a member of your family and are expected to undertake the same simple chores you 
would expect your own children to do.

What are the student’s financial responsibilities?
Any school expenses incurred by exchange students are their own responsibility –school fees, uniforms and all 
equipment required by the school. Students are expected to have access to a minimum of $150 to $200 a month to 
cover personal expenses and all ongoing school costs. Students are responsible for the cost of all personal telephone 
calls they make and internet charges if applicable. Students are also covered by insurance.
If you can help, please phone Isabelle at the Student Exchange Office 1300 135 331.
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JOIN THE FUN!

GIRLS CRICKET  
LEAGUE

TO REGISTER TODAY GO TO PLAYCRICKET.COM.AU

COMPETITION/S: DATE:

LOCATION: TIME:

COME & TRY  
SESSIONS: COST:

CONTACT: CLUB:

OTHER INFO:

MVCA Girls Competition November & December

TBA Wednesday's at 5.30pm

TBA $0

Murray Valley Cricket 
Association

Leah Morrison - 0459419316 or

Anthony Holmes - 0456777975 
mvca@westnet.com.au

THE TIME IS NOW.
ää Developed and delivered in a unique collaboration 

between Richmond Football Club and Swinburne 
University of Technology 

ää Combines a Diploma of Sport Development (SIS50612) 
and Diploma of Leadership & Management (BSB51915)

ää Focus on –  Becoming a Leader 
  –  Managing Athlete Performance  
  –  Managing the Business  
  –  Coaching the Team 

ää We welcome athletes from all types of sport not 
just Australian Rules Football

CHALLENGE YOURSELF
COMBINE YOUR PASSION FOR SPORT & LEADERSHIP IN AN ELITE LEVEL ENVIRONMENT. 

  RICHMOND INSTITUTE
     SPORTS LEADERSHIPOF

WITH SWINBURNE UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY

richmondfc.com.au/institute

Access to VET Student Loans is available for 
eligible students for this course.

 LISA ALEXANDER
Australia Diamonds Coach

Coaching 

 LYDIA LASSILA
Winter Olympic gold medalist

Athlete Performance

 BRENDON GALE
CEO, Richmond Football 

Club
Management

PEGGY O’NEAL
President, Richmond 

Football Club
Leadership

MODULE AMBASSADORS

Richmond Institute of Sports Leadership with Swinburne University is a unique program aimed at developing  
the next generation of leaders within the sports industry.

Developed by the Richmond Football Club, with Swinburne University, this exciting new program will combine  
a Diploma of Sport Development (SIS50612) and a Diploma of Leadership & Management (BSB51915), whilst 
continuing your development as an athlete and establishing your future employment or education pathway.

With a strong focus on experiential learning, students will be provided with unrivalled practical opportunities  
that focus on the development of skills that will set them apart from their peers.

Register your interest with Damien Villarosa:

E sportsleadership@richmondfc.com.au

W richmondfc.com.au/institute

P 0473 111 109

THE TIME TO CHALLENGE YOURSELF IS NOW!

Athletic 
Development

Develop yourself in a High 
Performance environment 
with access to state of the 
art facilities and coaching. 
All students will complete 
practical strength and 
conditioning and sport 
skills sessions within their 
timetable each week. 

Guaranteed 
University Pathway

Students successfully 
completing the program 
can progress to a 
Swinburne university 
degree, in a range of 
undergraduate courses 
in Business, Management, 
Exercise Science and 
Education. Up to one 
year’s credit into these 
degrees will also 
be provided.

Institute 
Ambassadors  

The Richmond Institute of 
Sports Leadership regularly 
uses a range of guest 
speakers, industry experts 
and formal ambassadors as 
part of the program. Our 
formal ambassadors include 
Olympian Lydia Lassila, 
Australian Diamonds Netball 
Coach Lisa Alexander, 
Richmond Football Club 
President Peggy O’Neal 
and CEO Brendon Gale.

Placement & Employment 
Opportunities

Richmond Football Club, 
its subsidiary company 
Aligned Leisure, and 
network of associated 
businesses, is committed to 
providing real employment 
and placement 
opportunities. The Club 
anticipates its next batch 
of young leaders will come 
from this program.

LIMITED POSITIONS AVAILABLE
Secure your future in the sporting industry by enrolling now.

Swinburne can provide a limited number  
of VET Student Loans for eligible students. 

W education.gov.au/vet-student-loans

TOID3059

Public Notices

	

	

	 St	Francis	Primary	School…	
celebrating	40	years	of	education	at	
St.	Francis,	Nathalia.	
	
A	celebration	for	our	whole	
community	present,	past	and	future…	
	

Everyone	welcome.	
	

St.	Francis,	Nathalia	
Dinner	Dance	Under	the	Stars	

Saturday	11th	of	November	
7:00-12:00pm	

$35pp	
2	Course	Meal	

Drinks	at	bar	prices	
Bookings	online	at	

trybooking.com	

Celebration	of	Mass	
Sunday	12th	of	November	

10:30-11:30am	

Fair	and	Family	Day	
Sunday	12th	of	November	

11:30am-3:30pm	
	
	

For	more	information	contact:	
St	Francis	Primary	School	
03	5866	2271	
principal@sfnathalia.catholic.edu.au	

mailto:info@smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au
www.smotanathalia.catholic.edu.au

